


Ormond Beach Planning Board Minutes November 13, 2008

Page 3

1108/PB

Mrs. Press thanked Ms. Komel, stating that she thought Ms. Komel had done an excellent job
and that it had been great to review and see the City’s progress. She asked if Ms. Kornel could
explain zone versus form based code and how form based code would be incorporated into the
comprehensive plan and the Land Development Code (LDC). Ms. Kornel replied that the senior
planners had been working together to assess what was out there in terms of the downtown and
had determined that there were three sections: the river section, the ocean section, and the creek
section. The planners were in the process of doing fieldwork to collect data to use in developing
the codes. She said Mr. Goss would be holding a board workshop in the near future to explain
further.

The City currently had a suburban zoning code, which worked well if there was considerable
land and new development, but not as well with urban or redevelopment. Ms. Kornel said that
frying to work within a code that was not a good fit required jumping through all sorts of hoops
to try to make things work. The form based code would move away from the current, prescriptive
codes, such as set backs, etc., to look at design and overall fit. For example, she said, while the
current code contained architectural standards, it did not address how a building fit into the urban
setting of the downtown, which was why there was suburban development occurring downtown,
such as the Dollar General and the doctors’ offices on Nova Road. For the downtown, it was
more important to focus on the streetscape and whether or not it gave the feel of a downtown.
Form based code would address how a building should sit on a lot and whether or not it was
compatible with other uses downtown. It would move buildings up to the property line, rather
than having them set back from the walking area. The idea was to promote walkability in the
downtown, Mr. Goss said. He gave as an example the plaza at the comer of SR 40 and SR AlA,
saying that a person might decide to drive from the Starbucks to the ice cream shop because of
the way the plaza was set up, but if the plaza had been built up to the sidewalk with parking in
the back, a person would be more likely to walk by, and perhaps stop in all the shops in between.

Chair Thomas expressed concern about the amount of traffic on SR 40 and the lack of space for
walking and improvements in some areas as the result of how heavily traveled the road was. He
gave the section in front of Billy’s Tap Room as an example. Mr. Thomas wondered what would
happen if SR 40 had to be widened again. Mr. Goss replied that he did not think there would be
any further widening of SR 40, but instead more of a focus on transit and that room would be
made to accommodate for sidewalks and utilities.

Mr. Jorczak thought it was a good idea to move in the direction of having a walkable downtown,
stating that he thought it would add character to the City. He added that he thought traffic should
be slowed down. Ms. Behnke asked if there would be any impact on the 75-foot height limit. Mr.
Goss replied that he could not imagine that there would be, as most buildings in a downtown area
such as Ormond’s were only two to four stories high.

Mr. Goss said he was planning to put form based codes on the agenda for discussion in
December. Mrs. Press asked if he would include information, perhaps with pictures, from other
cities to demonstrate what he was proposing.

Mirs. Press indicated that she had a question about Ormond Elementary, stating that when she
attended the school concurrency meeting as a liaison, she had been told that of all the schools in
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the county, the one people most wanted their children to attend was Ormond Elementary.
However, she had been told that the school was not meeting levels of service. She wondered why
that was the case. Mr. Goss replied that if had to do with occupancy rates. He said current levels
of service for the schools were better than they had been last year. Noting that the school was a
historic building, he said that if at some time the county decided to consolidate schools, an
opportunity would be presented for an adapted reuse, perhaps allowing for use as apartments
using tax credits. He said he thought those might have been the issues referred to during that
discussion. Mr, Thomas pointed out that it was probably the most modernized elementary school
in Ormond due to the recent update. He also thought the fact that it was a neighborhood school to
which children could walk contributed to its popularity, particularly with young families. Mr.
Goss observed that enroliments were dropping at almost all of the schools. Mr. Thomas believed
enroliments might pick up over the next five vears as housing became more affordable.

Mir. Jorczak moved fo adept LUPA 07-69, recommending that i be forwarded to the City
Commission. Mirs. Press seconded the metion and it was approved by unanimous vote.

B.  LDC 08-38: Historic Districts and Landmarks LDC Amendment

Ms. Kornel said that staff had identified a number of amendments to the Land Development
Code section related to historic districts and landmarks as part of cleaning it up and removing
repetitive language. She indicated the staff report, which outlined the changes proposed by staff.
The first change had to do with simplifying the process. Ms. Kornel said the City Commission
would still have review over applications for landmark status, but would do so later in the
process. Staff proposed deleting a section on signage that was redundant, as the Building
Department already reviewed signs to ensure they met code. Ms. Kornel pointed out that going
through the HLPB (Historic Landmark Preservation Board) process was not inexpensive and said
the board had agreed that there could be some staff discretion, sach as in cases like the certificate
of appropriateness for the Ormond Union Church, which had come before the HLPB earlier in
the year.

Mirs. Press remarked that she did not understand what advantages there were to obtaining

Landmark status. Ms. Kornel replied that although hearings were required because the City had

decided to formally adopt the list into the LDC, it still opened the possibility of applying for tax

abatement if an owner wanted to do renovations. Further, some people felt a certain level of

stature associated with being on the Landmark List. It was also possible to attain grant funds by
eing on the list.

Mrs. Press asked about the benefits to those who lived on Lincoln Avenue, to which Ms. Kornel
responded that it helped with resales. Ms. Komel noted that though the City had amended the
Code in 2007, changing the date from January 1, 1946 to January 1, 1950 as the cut off date for a
certificate of appropriateness, corresponding areas of Code had not been changed accordingly.
The item with regard to combining properties on Lincoln Avenue was just an administrative
change, Ms. Kornel said, and the final item had to do with changing a few common names as part
of cleaning up the Code. Ms. Kornel said the changes had been reviewed and approved by the
HLPB on November 13%, and that there would be two hearings by the City Commission,

1108/PB




Ormond Beach Planning Board Minutes November 13, 2008

Page §

YiIL

1108/PB

schedule for November 16 and January 16. She reiterated that all the changes had to do with
cleaning up the code and asked that the Planning Board recommend the changes to the City
Commission.

Mir, Adams offered the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Opalewski. All were in faver.

MEMBER COMMENTS

Mr, Adams and Ms. Behnke commended staff for a great job. Mr. Jorczak added that he was
aware that staff had done a tremendous amount of work on the EAR and thanked staff for their
efforts.

Ms. Press reminded everyone that the five finalists for the city manager position would be
interviewed at The Casements the following day and that the public was invited.

Mr, Thomas asked Mr. Goss to let the board know what the City Commission thought about
combining boards. Mr. Goss said the City Commission had agreed to combine the Development
Review Board with the Planning Board and that decision currently was in the process of being
carried out. He thought it would be completed around December or January. He said the Board of
Adjustment and Appeals would continue to stand alone at least for this year. The Environmental
Advisory Board would be dissolved, but a new Public Works Advisory Board would be
established and the Affordable/Attainable Housing Task Force would be disbanded. City
Attorney Hayes added that he did not believe a formal vote had been held on establishing the
Public Works Board, nor had parameters and duties been provided to staff yet. Mr. Goss said he
thought that the City Commission had decided to keep the Planning Board at seven members.

Mr. Thomas congratulated staff for a wonderful job. He said he would like to officially accept the
position of Chair for the Board, noting that Mr. Jorczak had been absent the night he was
nominated and he had offered to turn the position over to Mr. Jorczak should he be interested.
M. Jorczak said he would like to repeat his comments at the last meeting: he wholeheartedly
endorsed Mr. Thomas’s chairmanship and considered Mr. Thomas an excellent choice.

Mr. Adams again congratulated Ms. Kornel on her accomplishment. Ms. Komel observed that
many organizations did not provide an extra bonus for obtaining certification. She said she was
grateful o the City and to her boss for encouraging her.
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IX. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

1

\
Ric é%oss, AICP, Planning Director

ATTEST:

P

Mr. Doug Thgmas, Chair

Minutes transcribed by Shannon McLeish.

1108/PB





